Resident Information Bulletin

2024 Drainage Improvements Project

Village of Mount Prospect Public Works Department July 2024

PROJECT UPDATE

The Village of Mount Prospect will soon begin ditch regrading and culvert replacement work within the Prospect Meadows Subdivision. A construction contract has recently been awarded to Mauro Sewer Construction of Des Plaines, Illinois. The tentative start date is Monday, August 5th. Work will begin on Bob-o-link Road and progress south to Bunting Lane, then Albion Lane, then Larkdale Lane, and finally Oriole Lane.

In general, the project will include removal of most existing driveway culverts and installation of new driveway culvert pipe. Not all driveway culverts, however, will be replaced. The roadway ditches affected by construction activities will be regraded and restored with topsoil and grass. Driveway aprons that had culverts replaced will be restored in-kind with concrete or asphalt pavement. The project will also include installation of tree protection fencing and tree trimming in spot locations. Please understand that final grass restoration may be delayed for cooler temperatures.

Access to your driveway will be interrupted should there be a need to replace your culvert. We will make these interruptions as short as possible and give you advanced notice to move your vehicles to the street. Should there be a need to park on the street overnight, the Police Department will be notified to relax the parking ordinance. Mailboxes are not being replaced and we will try to maintain access to them throughout the project.

QUESTIONS DURING CONSTRUCTION?

The Village has hired SPACECO, Inc. of Rosemont, Illinois to provide engineering inspection services during construction. A representative will be on-site monitoring the work and available to answer questions.

If you have a brick driveway, sprinkler system, decorative landscaping, invisible dog fence, etc., within or near the ditch please notify the Public Works Department prior to construction. We are available to meet on-site to discuss any potential impacts in front of your property. Per Village ordinance, it is your responsibility to temporarily relocate, reinstall, or repair any of these items during construction as necessary.

Additional information on the project, including engineering plans, can be found on the Village web site at www.mountprospect.org under Departments, Public Works, Village Infrastructure Projects, Flood Improvement Projects, Drainage Improvements. You can also scan the QR code below.

Please visit the project web page for updated information throughout the project. If you have additional questions or comments, please feel free to contact the Public Works Department or Ted Ward, Construction Engineer, with SPACECO, Inc.

Village of Mount Prospect

Mark Lattner, P.E. - Project Engineer

Jacob Olp – Civil Engineer Phone: 847-870-5640

Email: publicworksdept@mountprospect.org

SPACECO, Inc.

Ted Ward, P.E. - Construction Engineer

Cell Phone: 847-722-4043 Email: tward@spacecoinc.com

VILLAGE OF MOUNT PROSPECT PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

1700 W. CENTRAL ROAD MOUNT PROSPECT, IL 60056 WWW.MOUNTPROSPECT.ORG

PHONE: 847-870-5640 TDD: 847-392-1235

www.mountprospect.org

Project Web Page







PAGE 1 OF 1